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P.O. Box 5035

300 Dufferin Avenue
London, ON

NSA 4L9

February 12, 2020

K. Scherr
Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

| hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on February 11, 2020
resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to electrification of buses:

a) the London Transit Commission BE THANKED for initiating a study of electrifying its
fleet of buses;

b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with the London Transit Commission
(LTC), the provincial government and the federal government to identify funding
streams to be used for the purchase of electric buses and related charging
infrastructure, starting as soon as possible; it being noted that this funding not come at
the expense of the LTC’s current five-year service plan, and that these funds not come
at the expense of prospective transit improvements in the West and North;

¢) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with the London Transit Commission,
London Hydro and other key partners in support of the transit electrification study; and

d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to find an appropriate one-time source of
financing, such as the Economy, Efficiency and Effectiveness Reserve Fund, to cover
100% of the cost of LTC’s electrification study. (4.2/5/SPPC) (2020-T03)
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C. Saunders
City Clerk
/hw

cc: L. Livingstone, Deputy City Manager
A. L. Barbon, Managing Director, Corporate Services and City Treasurer, Chief
Financial Officer
J. Dann, Director, Major Projects, Environmental & Engineering Services
K. Paleczny, General Manager, London Transit Commission
V. Sharma, CEO, London Hydro Inc.
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